
LCA BOARD MINUTES 12/4/2016  

LEE COUNTY ARCHERS BOARD MINUTES 

PRESENT: Bill, Joe, Lee, Roger, Ralph, Mike, Michelle 

ABSENT: Ben 

VISITORS: Heather, Jill, David 

Call to order at 12:30 pm on December 4th 2016 

Bill – accept previous minutes as written – Mike 1st –Ralph second – Pass 

Kitchen – running smooth in Ben’s absence – breaking even. 

3-D –Mike reports that the 3-D is running good, nothing is needed at this time. 

Work Party – Lee has caught up with all of the target building.  Next work party will have a small list of 
items to complete.  Next major project we need to consider - raising the storage containers and creating 
a covered storage area between the trailers. 

Targets – we need to order 900 target faces and paper animals – Bill will inventory targets and order 
what is needed. 

Front Field Range – some of the bales need replacing and we will change to all field targets.  We will not 
be doing any major repairs up front until all the work on the retaining pond is completed. 

ASA – Joe would like to have the ASA rep come and explain all of the benefits of becoming an ASA 
archery club.  Rick has spoken to the VP of ASA about holding a qualifier shoot and will proceed with 
finding out everything required to become an ASA club. 

Monthly 3-D for the month of December will be a Charity Shoot for Jordan Kemble.  All proceeds from 
the shoot, food, 50/50, and auction will go to St. Judes Hospital in care of Jordan. 

Bill has received some complaints of foul language on the course and at the pavilion area.  This is a 
family friendly club and we would appreciate if everyone refrain from using this language around other 
members. 

Major expense – the next big expense for the club will be adding 1000 feet of fencing at $3.00 per foot 
and installation. 

Retaining Pond – Bill has been in constant communication with the county regarding the safety of all 
members and county workers once construction has started.  Bill will meet with the contractor once one 
has been chosen.  There will be areas of range that will need to be closed off while the construction is 
going on. Bill will be keeping us all informed of this once the work has started. 

Mike motion to adjourn –Ralph 2nd 

LCA board adjourned at 1:45pm 


